
MEMORANDUM 

 TO:  City Council 
FROM: S Hillesheim, Community Development Manager  
SUBJECT: Day of Kindness Splash Park Request  
DATE: July 2, 2021 

  

   
Background:  
In past years, upon request, the council has decided to participate 
in the Day of Kindness by offering free admission to the Splash 
Park during the event. The 2021 Day of Kindness is scheduled for 
August 7th from 10am – 1pm.  

 
Recommendation:  
City staff recommend the Council consider offering free admission 
to the Splash Park, or a discounted rate, during the Day of Kind-
ness event in 2021.  
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